

MUNICIPAL LETTER – APRIL 2024

FALL AND WINTER SCHEDULE - TOWN HALL - REMINDER

City Hall offices are open Tuesday to Friday, 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. until April 30, 2024. From May 1, 2024, they will be open Monday to Friday, 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

HOLIDAY LEAVE

We remind you that our offices will be closed on May 20 to celebrate Victoria Day for some or Patriots' Day for others.

COUNCIL MEETING

The next Council meeting will be held exceptionally on Tuesday, May 21, 2024, starting at 7:30 p.m. The mayor and council members will welcome you at the temporary offices of the Town Hall at 628, chemin de la Gare. You may also attend by videoconference.

CONSTRUCTION TOWN HALL

The windows were installed during the week of April 15, and work inside the building is continuing on schedule.

The building will be accessible on June 30, 2024.

This project was made possible thanks to the financial participation of the provincial and federal governments. Their contributions amount to approximately 90% of the project costs. Surpluses from previous years will be used to pay the difference. There will therefore be no impact on the tax bill.

PRIVATE BILL

On February 19, 2024, under resolution 2024-02-022, authorization was given to introduce a bill in the Quebec National Assembly to grant certain powers to the Municipality of Ivry-sur-le-Lac.

The main objective of this private bill is to grant the Municipality the power to declare itself the owner of properties whose municipal taxes have not been paid for three consecutive years.

This power will essentially concern lots whose owners are difficult or impossible to trace, and lots that are virtually abandoned.

In addition, the Municipality may re-subdivide land, either promote, ensure or maintain agricultural use, or preserve natural areas.

SEASONAL JOB OFFERS

STUDENTS - RETIRED PEOPLE WANT TO HAVE A GREAT SUMMER?

Come and join our team! Two positions are currently open!

Debarcation and public works attendant, 2 to 5 days/week (schedule to be determined)

AND

Water patrolmen (schedule to be determined) go to our website: Emploi Ivry-sur-le-Lac and apply!

WATERCRAFTS - LANDING STAGE - STICKERS - REMINDER



The official opening of the carwash and landing stage has yet to be determined *. Keep an eye on our website, which will inform you as soon as the date is set. Washing boats, trailers, nautical equipment and materials is essential and MANDATORY for all types of craft.

Prevention is the best option. Considering that scientific studies have proven that invasive exotic species can cause considerable damage, notably to flora, fauna, water quality, public health and the property value of waterfront properties, we have made sure to take measures to maintain water quality.

The administrative team accepts applications for registrations and renewals. It is therefore very important to ensure that your file is complete and that your payment has been received by the administrative team, before you arrive, or before the boat is delivered by your dealer. Use this address to send your payment by Interac transfer to: comptabilite@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca

Access to the lake may be refused if the file is not complete.

It's the best way to avoid any worries!

SCHEDULE

From opening* to July 1, 2024: 7 days from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. July 2 to August 31, 2024: 5 days/week Wednesday to Sunday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. September 1 to October 26, 2024: 7 days from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

*Opening will take place no later than the weekend of May 18-20, 2024. Weather permitting, we will keep you informed.

Hours may vary, without notice, depending on the availability of human resources assigned to the debarcation and carwash stations, and debarcation traffic during the season.

STICKERS: It's essential to obtain a decal for any type of boat.

ROADWORKS - REMINDER

Clean-up work has begun. We'll be installing stop signs on chemin Fyon and speed bumps on certain roads. The safety of our teams is paramount, so please be vigilant!

GROUNDS MAINTENANCE

It's important to maintain your roadside property (cedar hedges, dead trees, etc.) for the safety of road users and to ensure that visibility is not impaired at any time.

CULVERT CLEANING

We'd like to remind you that it's vital to keep your culverts clean to ensure proper drainage of rainwater. After the cold season, gravel can end up in the ditch, sometimes clogging your culvert. It's your responsibility to make sure there's no accumulation of gravel or stones that could prevent proper drainage.

SHORELINE AND COASTAL WORK - REMINDER

Since the coming into force of new provincial regulations in March 2022, all work within the shoreline and littoral is subject to authorization from the Ministère de l'Environnement et de la Lutte contre les changements climatiques (MELCC).

Municipal by-laws also require permits and certificates.

Although some riverside residents have been using aerators or other devices near their docks and/or boathouses for years, a ministerial authorization is now required, as well as a permit from the municipal urban planning department.

How to obtain authorization? Contact the MELCC using the following link for contact details: https://www.quebec.ca/gouvernement/ministere/environnement/coordonnees. You can request information by telephone, or by using the form provided.

Fines of up to \$600,000 may be imposed in the event of misconduct.

For all work carried out in the riparian zone or along the shoreline, you must ensure that you have obtained all necessary authorizations or, where applicable, written confirmation that the proposed work does not require authorization from the MELCC. This information must be sent to the municipality without delay before work begins.

TEMPORARY CARPORT

As spring gradually sets in, it's time to think about putting away your carport. The presence of a temporary carport in all setbacks and parking areas is authorized from October 1 of one year to May 1 of the following year under by-law no. 2013-060, and sections 206 and 368, so it's important to plan for its removal before the end of the permitted period. However, it is possible to install a temporary shelter between May 1 and October 1 of the same year under certain conditions, including if it is installed in the rear lateral setbacks, and is not visible from a public or private road.

Thank you for your cooperation!

WASTE AND BULKY ITEMS COLLECTION

We would like to remind you that black bin waste will be collected every two weeks starting May 9.

We would also like to remind you that the Municipality does not offer bulky waste collection. It is your responsibility to dispose of it responsibly.

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE (HHW)

REPRISE TEMPORAIRE DU SERVICE DE COLLECTE

des résidus domestiques dangereux (RDD) dans les écocentres



TRAINDEVIEDUR BLE.com

Batteries and cells

MRCDES

Oils and filters
Antifreeze and coolants
Mercury lamps
Paints and solvents
Compact fluorescent light bulbs and fluorescent tubes

TEMPORARY RESUMPTIONS OF HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE (HHW) COLLECTION SERVICE AT ECOCENTER

ICI (Industry, Commerce and Institution) can also bring in the following household hazardous waste (HHW), except for industrial HHW, which is allowed for a maximum of one 20litre or 5-gallon container per month.

Here is the list of HHW accepted at the Ecocentre:

Propane tanks
Pesticides and fertilizers
Ink cartridges
Cleaning products
Thermometers
Aerosols
Recyclable materials
Metals (ferrous and non-ferrous)
Polystyrene

GREEN WASTE

GREEN WASTE - TOO VALUABLE TO PUT IN THE GARBAGE!

Spring weather means outdoor chores. Green waste, such as branches less than 4 cm in diameter, dead leaves, flowers, plants, softwood needles, bark and wood chips, is welcome in the brown bin. These residues will be composted and used to nourish the earth!

Other options for disposing of your green waste in an environmentally-friendly way;

- Leave grass clippings on the ground after mowing. The nitrogen-rich clippings will be quickly reabsorbed by the soil, enriching the lawn.
- In autumn, mow dead leaves to the ground and leave the shredded leaves on the lawn, or mulch them in flower beds or the garden.
- Store a quantity of dead leaves in a large bag and use them at any time of the year in your brown bin, alternating with food waste. During the summer months, leaves help reduce odours coming from the brown bin during periods of high heat.

When green residues are deposited in your black bin, they end up in landfill sites and produce methane, a gas that is a nuisance in terms of odor and contributes to the greenhouse effect. In fact, methane is 21 times more harmful than the carbon dioxide in our cars. The importance of changing our habits is paramount!

For more information on composting and waste management, visit https:///www.ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca/matieres-residuelles/

THE DANDELION CHALLENGE



Join the common effort to protect pollinating insects, especially bees, whose numbers are in serious decline. You're invited to postpone the first mowing of your lawn and let the dandelions complete their flowering so that insects can feed on them. The dandelion flower is one of the first to bloom in spring, so let's put our collective energies elsewhere than on lawn mowing.

THE DANGERS OF CARBON MONOXIDE



THE DANGERS OF CARBON MONOXIDE DURING OUTDOOR ACTIVITES

Quebec offers a wide range of attractive outdoor activities, including camping (rustic or luxury), hunting, fishing and hiking.

Often, outdoor equipment such as barbecues, stoves, heaters, etc. are used. These appliances can produce carbon monoxide (CO), a toxic gas that is odorless, colorless, tasteless and

undetectable by humans. Given the potential danger of CO poisoning, it's vital to adopt safe behaviors and equip yourself with a CO alarm.

Be vigilant!

LEISURE, CULTURAL, ARTISTIC AND COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES IN MRC DES LAURENTIDES





Saturdy, Mai 18, 2024 In the landing stage parking lot

During the pandemic, the Association des Auteurs des Laurentides realized how important reading is in our lives, especially in times of crisis. Reading provides information, entertainment and dreams, as well as solutions to our problems.

This observation gave rise to the Caravane Littéraire de Lu&Relu, named after the eponymous bookshop that provides it. By offering a local service to people in remote villages, the Caravane Littéraire makes it possible to buy books at modest prices, and to share the local cultural and literary wealth with the Laurentian authors on the road.

We come to you to offer used books (in very good condition) at prices from \$1 to \$6.

SAMEDI 18 MAI IVRY sur le LAC

Financé par le gouvernement du Canada par le Fonds de relance des services communautaires



If you're looking for a book, please write to us at

librairielurelu@gmail.com giving us the title of the book and its author, and if the book is available, we'll bring it to you on May 18.

An author will be on hand to collect your anecdotes about your village or region. She'll write a story based on your confidences, and we'll publish a book that will then be available in your village.

We look forward to meeting you!

LES GRANDS FORMATS SONT DE RETOUR À LA MAISON DES ARTS SAINT-FAUSTIN



MAISON DES ARTS SAINT-FAUSTIN 1171, Rue de la Pisciculture Mont-Blanc UNTIL JUNE, 15 2024

After a break in 2023, this eagerly-awaited exhibition is back with a vengeance. In as many styles and techniques, from the traditional to the unexpected, artists are called upon to participate collectively in this great event.

EXPOSITION RESSOUVENANCE - UNE EXPLORATION ARTISTIQUE DE L'URBANISME ET DE LA MÉMOIRE COLLECTIVE



SALLE ALPHONSE-DESJARDINS 1145, Rue Saint-Jovite Mont-Tremblant UNTIL JUNE, 9 2024

The Ville de Mont-Tremblant is pleased to present the exhibition Ressouvenance, by Brege artist Marie-Josée Lebel. This project follows on from her exhibition Trame Laurentienne, presented in 2020, and is part of her ongoing research and creative work on the subject of land use and heritage conservation in the landscape.

Monday and Tuesday 12 h à 18 h – Wednesday 10 h à 18 h – Thursday and Friday 10 h à 19 h -Saturday and Sunday 9 h à 16 h



BIBLIOTHÈQUE GASTON-MIRON 83, rue Saint-Vincent Sainte-Agathe-des-Monts

Info: www.vsadm.ca

UNTIL JUNE, 9 2024









We remind you that if you would like to share a cultural, leisure or other activity, please contact us at adjointe@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca

Thank you for your confidence and know that it's always a real pleasure to represent you!!



Salan

Le maire,
André Ibghy
Municipalité d'Ivry-sur-le-Lac
Tél. (819) 321-2332
maire@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca

YOUR INTELLIGENT CITIZEN PORTAL



VOILÀ! is a personalized, mobile and web-based citizen file that makes it easy to communicate with the Municipality!

Sign up to receive news and alerts, view your tax account notices online, add a property and tax account to your account, and get a front-row seat for the monthly Bulletin. Registration is here: https://ivry-sur-le-lac.appvoila.com/fr/Inscrivez-vous dès maintenant!

PERMIT APPLICATION - DON'T WAIT!

If you're planning a construction or renovation project this spring or summer, chances are you'll need to obtain a permit from the municipality.

We strongly recommend that you submit your application as soon as possible to avoid further delays. Applications are processed in order of receipt. By proceeding without delay, you can minimize surprises.

Register now!